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121.25ò W/B 

Photographed at the Ypsilanti Automotive Heritage Museum   
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The Starting Line 

Well, another memorable HET Meet is 
in the books. Cars and parts, bought 
and sold. Friendships were formed and 
renewed and important tips exchanged. Hopefully, 
this event has made the HET Historical Society and 
the HET Club stronger for the grand effort of the 
Northern California HET chapter and the many 
hands that participated. 

Reports were received and several important 
decisions were made about the HETHS 
membership, the library and the search for a 
Hudson Museum.  

Presentations were made to Dennis Flint and Hal 
Waddell for their long time service to the Society. 
And the Hudson Calendar team presented a check 
for $1500 to the HETHS Museum Fund from the 
2012 calendar sales. 

And of course the annual HETHS auction was 
another fun and beneficial activity. 
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CLICK éonline 

¶ ñLikeò our Facebook Page  https://

www.facebook.com/HudsonEssexTerraplane 

¶ ñVisitò the HET Club         http://hetclub.org 

¶ ñAccessò our Webpage     http://heths.info/ 

¶ ñTravelò with Doc Hudson www.hudsonhornet.org 

¶ ñReadò past Triangles   http://heths.resk.info/heths/

sidebar/triangle/triangles.htm 
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Behind the Wheel     
With Mike  

The following is the presentation that was given 

at the HET Club Business Meeting... 

ñThank you for allowing the Historical 

Society a few minutes this morning.  

Before a presentation of our progress, a few 

comments: 

We hear that the Society has a lot of 

money.  

We have about 20% of what we need to 

reach our goal of a permanent museum on 

behalf of the Hudson Motor Car Company. 

Presently we have about $135,000 and we 

need about $700,000 to realize a museum.  

What do we do with our money?  

We support museums that maintain the 

Hudson built cars we own and we keep a 

reserve in the event rare historical objects or 

documents become available. 

The Society is an elite group.  

The Historical Societyôs contribution 

structure has been revised and is very close 

to membership fees in the HET Club. For a 

$40 contribution one can become a full 

privileged member. And finally, I have yet to 

find an elite group that would allow me to 

become a member! 

Now about our progress: 

Doc Hudson has been a resounding 

success. The reception the car receives 

defies description. No matter where the car 

is, a crowd forms. This project has been 

good for the Hudson name, the Historical 

Society and the HET 

Club. Thanks are due 

to all who have 

assisted in making 

this project a reality. 

And, thanks to Dick 

Teeter who is doing a 

magnificent job in managing Doc.  

The Societyôs library has moved to the 

AACA in Hershey, Pennsylvania. There, for 

the first time, it will be cataloged and 

inventoried ï and it will be accessible to 

HETHS members, HET Club members and 

the general public, all in a secure and safe 

environment. Anyone will be able to call the 

AACA, mention what they are looking for 

and for a reasonable fee, the AACA will 

research it and send you copies. Presently 

there are negotiations going on with the 

AACA that will allow HETHS members one 

hour of free research, compliments of the 

Society. The Hudson Essex Terraplane 

Historical Society retains ownership of all 

of its library materials and is free to move 

the library at any time. 

Recently three of us, at the direction of the 

HETHS directors, toured automobile 

museums in Michigan and Indiana. The 

purpose of the trip was to determine 

possibilities for an interim and permanent 

museum. Richard Esparza has a lifetime 

career in museums; Dave Stevens has 

experience in raising money for an 

automobile museum.  

This project should be important to all of us. 

One day we will all be gone and one day it is 

possible that gasoline automobiles will not 

http://heths.info/
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Welcome to Our Newest Members 

Contributing:  

Carl and Priscilla Weber 

Foster (Buzz) and Pam Stahl 

John and Robyn Forkner 

Frank and Patricia Hughes 

Norman and Norma Therkelson  (Upgrade) 

John David DeHaan (Upgrade) 

 

Active:   

California Automobile Museum 

Bill Lenox 

Jeffery and Jeanine Nielson 

Ted and Sue Steinmetz 

Richard and Joanna Smithen 

Sam and Mary Ann Jackson 

Jake Wiens 

 
Keep spreading the word about the goals 

and achievements of the HETHS and mak-

ing the invitation to join our quest.   

In Case You Missed It 

The 2013 Meet was very successful; great 

weather, interesting tours, adequate facilities, 

unique speakers and some successful park-

ing lot repairs. 

Stats from the Meet: 

250 registrations (around 500 folks) 

128 cars from 1909 ï 1957 

nice mix of pre & post war 

good showing of modifieds 

4 Railtons 

2 Italias 

1 fire truck52 bottles of wine at the 
Vendors Day picnic 

be allowed on the road. There is no more 

fitting legacy for any of us than to leave a 

museum that honors the Hudson Motor Car 

Company.  

We are doing our job, as best as we can, to 

preserve and promote the Hudson Motor 

Car Company, its history and its cars. 

Thank you to all the Club members for your 

support. If you already belong to the HETHS, 

thank you. If not, please consider joining us. 

Thank you.ò                                    Mike   

HETHS Webpage 

1917 Hudson Ambulance 

http://heths.info/
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The Hudson Museum Report 

A team comprised of President Mike Cherry, 

Vice President Dave Stevens and Museum 

Chairman Richard Esparza traveled to 

several well known auto museums this 

Spring and met with their officers. They 

talked about facilities, costs and 

responsibilities. Specifically:  

¶ Geographical desirability 

¶ Community support: Car culture 

community 

¶ Organizationôs interest in partnership       

w/HETHS 

¶ Professional leadership/management of 

host museum 

¶ Move in costs: Capital outlay $$, annual 

operating costs 

¶ Compatibility of museumôs focus with 

history of Hudson  

After the BoDôs heard the report and 

discussed the options, the next steps were 

approved. The Museum committee, led by 

the HETHS president, negotiate terms of 

housing a HETHS Hudson Museum at the 

Ypsilanti Automotive Heritage Museum with 

a goal of a permanent museum at Gilmore 

as funds allow,  the final terms for both to be 

reviewed by the HETHS Board of Directors 

prior to a final commitment. 

The Doc Hudson Project 

The Doc Hudson replica automobile has trav-

el across the country from Auburn, IN to San 

Mateo, CA stopping along the way to excited 

fans. 

Present plans are for Doc to leave San Mateo 

for the California Automobile Museum in Sac-

ramento, CA to be exhibited through October.  

It will then travel to the Auto Museum in San 

Diego. 

Later, plans are for St. Louis, French Lick, the 

Texas State Fair and on to Michigan.  

http://heths.info/
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Hal and Betty Waddell 

 Hal and Betty Waddell have been loyal and dedicated to the non profit purposes of 

the Hudson-Essex-Terraplane Historical Society.  Hal was one of the original founding 

board members of the Society.  He served on the Historical Societyôs board of directors 

since its inception in 1990 to the end of 2012.  He is and always will be the longest serving 

director in the Societyôs history.  That in itself is a significant contribution to the Society but 

that is just one achievement.   

 Hal not only served as Director for 22 years, he also served as Vice President of the 

Historical Society from 1990 to 1998.  Hal never missed a Board of Directorôs meeting and 

Betty always attended the meetings.  Betty was always with Hal.  They have been great ad-

vocates for establishing a Hudson Museum and they worked tirelessly to achieve that goal.  

They rarely missed a Museum Committee meeting and often traveled many miles to attend 

Society events. 

 Early in the formation of the Historical Society, Hal and Betty assumed responsibility 

for the Societyôs membership boards.  Members of the Historical Society are recognized by 

name on the membership boards, which usually appear at each National Hudson Meet.  Hal 

and Betty established to protocol for the boards, kept them current, and brought them to 

each National Meet for many yearsðthis was no small task!  

Given all the Waddells have contributed to the HET Club and the HET Historical Socie-

ty, you would think they would rest on their laurels but that is not the case.  The Waddells 

continue to give to our great Club and Society.  We all owe them a deep debt of gratitude.   

Thank you, Hal and Betty. 

Mike Cherry 

The Presentation for Hal and Betty Waddell 

Hal was unable to attend the International Meet and Betty has recently passed away. 

http://heths.info/
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 A Training Program - Part III                                                        by Dennis Flint 

The following is part 3 of the training material developed for docent training at the California 

Automobile Museum. 

1932 was a bad year for the auto industry in general, and not since 1918 had output for 
Hudson products been so low. However, even with the economy as bad as it was, this was 
still a milestone year for the company. On July 21, the Terraplane car was introduced. At 
a huge outdoor event, the first car was christened by Amelia Earhart. Declaring, "1 christen 
thee Essex Terraplane", she smashed a bottle of aviation fuel on the car's radiator, and 
then dedicated the car to the personal use of Orville Wright. The event was broadcast live 
on the radio. The Essex Terraplane claimed the highest power to weight ratio of any US or 
foreign production car, and was said to outrun all other production cars in acceleration and 
hill climbing. However, its top speed was only 70 miles per hour. New for 1932 was an 
assembly plant in Tilbury, Ontario Canada. 

Hudson History 1926 to 1933 

1927 marked several changes to the products of the Hudson Company. The Super Six engine 
was redesigned, now being an F-head design of 288.5 cubic inches. The bodies were also 
changed, with new, rounder contours. The chassis retained the same wheelbase of 1273/4 
inches, but used smaller rims and different springs to lower the car 4 inches. The company 
was ranked number 3 in sales this year, with an average of 1,500 cars manufactured daily. 
A new option in 1928 was a dealer installed Triplex shatterproof windshield. Also this year 
saw the adoption of 4-wheel brakes on the Essex line. Before this, 4-wheel brakes were an 
Essex option. 

1929 turned out to be of fivefold significance in the history of the Hudson Motor Car Company: 
Production for the year was the highest of all years; it was the last year that the company 
would rank as high as 3'; they entered the commercial car field; land was purchased near 
Brussels, Belgium, for a new assembly plant to help those in England and Germany supply 
foreign needs; and one of the founders, Roscoe B. Jackson, died after serving as general 
manager since 1909 and as president since 1923. William J. McAneeny succeeded him in 
these posts. 

This was also the first year that the US auto industry would produce 5,000,000 cars. New 
for Hudson was the line of Dover commercial cars. Also, for the first time since 1916, Hudson 
was no longer referred to as the Super Six: Now it was called the Greater Hudson. Car sales 
nosedived as the stock market crashed. 

For the 1930 model year Hudson sales were up 62.1%, which put the company in number 4. 
New for the year was an eight-cylinder engine, an L-head with a displacement of 213.8 cubic 
inches. All Hudsons adopted a wet clutch, with cork discs that ran in oil. The Dover name 
was dropped, and all commercial cars used the Essex name. In 1931 the Super Six name was 
revived and used on the Essex. Hudson/Essex owners were now offered a factory 
warranty of 90 days or 4,000 miles. 

Frank Spring was appointed engineering stylist. For the first time the company lost money 
ð over $8,500,000. 

http://heths.info/
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Remember to renew your annual donation to HETHS and help the 

advancement of our goals 

The 1933 model year would be the last for the Essex name, being used only on commercial 
cars. Reintroduced for the calendar year was the Hudson Super Six, which had been absent 
since 1930. Also new for the year was a Terraplane 8-cylinder engine, with a cubic 
displacement of 244 inches. Hudson produced only 2,401 cars, the worst year of the 
marque's production run, which was 1909 to 1957. Roy D. Chapin became president and 
general manager, not having been president since 1923. It was hoped that Chapin could 
pull the company out of the Depression. The company sponsored a national radio show 
on Saturday nights, B.A. Rolfe and his Terraplane Orchestra. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Famed aviatrix Amelia Earhart with her '33 Terraplane Six convertible coupe.  

She was Hudson's first customer for a Terraplane 

Police Call 

An elderly Floridian called 911 on her cell phone to report that her car has been broken into. 
She is hysterical as she explains her situation to the dispatcher: "They've stolen the stereo, the 
steering wheel, the brake pedal and even the accelerator!" she cried 

The dispatcher says, "Stay calm, Ma'am, an officer is on the way." 

A few minutes later, the officer radios in. 

"Disregard.", He says. "She got in the back-seat by mistake." 

http://heths.info/
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Dennis Flint 

Dennis Flint joined the HET Historical Society July 25, 1996.  But Dennis didnôt just give his money to 

the Society; rather he became an active and enthusiastic member.  On the first day of his membership, 

he recommended the Society support a Hudson exhibit at the Towe Ford Museum now known as the 

California Auto Museum in Sacramento, CA.  Over the course of the next year, Dennis worked dili-

gently on this exhibit at the California Auto Museum.  Dennis personally made a kiosk display with 

literature telling the Hudson Motor Car Company story.  The exhibit included a TV/VCR with the Leg-

acy Video running on a continuous loop.  Dennis arranged for several different Hudsons to be dis-

played in the museum.  In addition to the money given by the HET Historical Society to sponsor this 

exhibit, Dennis personally gave the museum hundreds of dollars and he donated his 1941 Hudson to 

this museum.  Dennis developed Hudson educational materials for training docents, which materials 

are being published in the Triangle. 

  In October, 1997, the HET Historical Society established a Hudson exhibit at the Wisconsin Automo-

tive Museum in Hartford, WI.   We were searching for a Kenosha built Hudson for this exhibit, which 

would be particularly relevant to Wisconsin transportation history.  Dennis loaned his 1956 Hornet se-

dan to the Wisconsin Automotive Museum and ultimately donated to the HET Historical Society his 

1956 Hornet, which continues to be on display at the Wisconsin Automotive Museum.  Dennis Flint is 

the only member of the HET Historical Society who has donated a Hudson to the Society. 

 Dennis was elected to the HET Historical Society Board of Directors in July, 2002 and served continu-

ously until January 2013.  Dennis became a lifetime member in August 2003.   His contributions and 

services to the HET Historical Society are too numerous to mention, but include chairing the develop-

ment of several Hudson Story Boards which were displayed at the National Automobile Museum, The 

Harrah Collection, during the 2005 National Meet in Reno, NV.   Dennisô unique contributions to the 

HET Historical Society have been unparalleled by any other member.  Thank you Dennis for your 

many years of service and your great enthusiasm for the HET Historical Society and for the history of 

Hudson Motor Car Company. 

Thank you, Dennis 

Mike Cherry 

The Presentation for Dennis Flint 

http://heths.info/
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from the Hudson-AMC Car Club of Australia 

http://heths.info/
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Compact Car Factoids 

Much has been written about Hudsonôs Jet 
and its supposed failure. We agree that it 
would have looked better if it had been a little 
lower and wider but compared to its competi-
tion it had the advantage of more power; it 
was beautifully crafted and it was óway more 
maneuverable than its rival the Rambler. Also 
pardon us if we opine that it was also darned 
cute! 

The Jetôs major problem was not its appear-
ance but the fact that it came late to the mar-
ket and that its competition had already gob-
bled up many compact buyers. Rambler al-
ready had established a good sales record in 
1952 at 80,000 cars and the dowdy  Henry J 
actually exceeded that figure the prior year 
with 81,952 units. The Willys Aero did well in 
ó52 with 48,845 cars. 

Hudsonôs management mis-read the trends 
and by the time the Jet hit the market in 1953 
the other compacts were taking huge nose-
dives: Rambler dropped to 30,360-far less 
than half the previous yearôs output, the Willys 
Aero backed down to 35,128-but now out-
selling Rambler! Henry J managed to move 
only about 18,000 cars! 

Obviously the publicôs thirst for compacts was 
well slaked by 1953 and it was into this terrible 

market that the Jet stepped. It was like the fi-
nal act in a bad play in which the audience is 
hurrying for the exits! 

When we speak of ñonlyò 21,143 sales in its 
debut year of 1953 we should remember that 
its competitors were writing exit strategies at 
that same time.  Even the long-term survivor, 
Rambler, probably could not have made it 
without the new company, AMC, and its Hud-
son dealers taking on the line in 1954. 

In perspective the Jet had a really respectable 
36,000-plus run for itself in the less than two 
years it was produced. That amounts to about 
a third of Hudsonôs total for each year! 

Preston Stevens 

tǊŜǎǘƻƴ {ǘŜǾŜƴǎΣ WǊ ƛǎ ŀ ǊŜǝǊŜŘ ŀǊŎƘƛǘŜŎǘΣ ŎŀǊ Ŧŀƴ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎπ
ǘƻǊΦ IŜ Ƙŀǎ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ƴǳƳŜǊƻǳǎ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ƛƴ ŀǊŎƘƛǘŜŎǘǳǊŀƭ ŀƴŘ 
ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ƧƻǳǊƴŀƭǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŀ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘ /ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƴƎ 9ŘƛǘƻǊ ǘƻ 
/ŀǊ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƻǊ aŀƎŀȊƛƴŜΦ IŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǿǊƛǘŜǎ ǎƘƻǊǘ ŬŎǝƻƴΦ tǊŜǎǘƻƴ 
ōƻǳƎƘǘ Ƙƛǎ ŬǊǎǘ IǳŘǎƻƴΣ ŀ /уΣ ƛƴ CŀƛǊōŀƴƪǎ !ƭŀǎƪŀ ƛƴ мфрпΦ IŜ 
ƭŀǘŜǊ ōƻǳƎƘǘ ŀ ƴŜŀǊ ŘǳǇƭƛŎŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴΦ !ƊŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
ƻƭŘ ōǊŀƴŘ · ŎŀǊǎ ŘǿƛƴŘƭŜŘ ǘƻ ȊŜǊƻ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ƻǿƴŜŘ ŀ ŘƻȊŜƴ 
IǳŘǎƻƴǎ ǎƛƴŎŜΦ Iƛǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀ Ωрн IƻǊƴŜǘ /ƻǳǇŜ 
ŀƴŘ ŀ Ωрп WŜǘ [ƛƴŜǊ ƻǿƴŜŘ Ƨƻƛƴǘƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ WƻŜ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊΦ 

 

Stats from ñOld Cars Guideò and ñConsumer 
Reportò publications 

http://heths.info/
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hŶŎŜǊǎ  
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ aƛƪŜ /ƘŜǊǊȅ  
о {ƛƭǾŜǊ vǳŜŜƴ /ƻǳǊǘ    
tŀǊƪ /ƛǘȅΣ ¦ǘŀƘ уплсл   
όпорύ срт-лппо   ŦŀƛǊƳƻƴǘǿϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ  

±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ 5ŀǾƛŘ {ǘŜǾŜƴǎ  
tΦhΦ .ƻȄ олф   
²ƘƛǘŜƘŀƭƭΣ aL пфпсм-лолф  
όномύ тпл-ссмл όŎŜƭƭύ ŘŀǾŜƴǎǘŜǾŜƴǎϪƳǎƴΦŎƻƳ  

!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ [ŀǊǊȅ YŜƴƴŜŘȅ  
форл ±ŀƴŘŜǊƎǊƛũ wƻŀŘ  
LƴŘƛŀƴŀǇƻƭƛǎΣ Lb псноф  
όомтύ усн-нлнл  ƛƴŘȅƘǳŘǎƻƴϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ  

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΥ [ŀǳǊƛŜ CǊƻƳƳ  
мон /ǊŜƛƎƘǘƻƴ [ŀƴŜ  
wƻŎƘŜǎǘŜǊΣ b¸ мпсмн  
όрурύ тно-уссф  ƭŀǳǊƛŜŦǊƻƳƳлрϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ  

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΥ 5ƛŎƪ .ǳǊƎŘƻǊŦ  
опрс WǳŘƛǘƘ wƛŘƎŜ wŘΦ  
LƳǇŜǊƛŀƭΣ ah солрн-офмл  
όсосύ фпн-нрлл  ǊǇōǳǊƎŘƻǊŦϪŀǧΦƴŜǘ  
 

{ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ¢ŜŀƳΥ 

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΥ .ƻō wƻǎǎ  
мрл {ƻǳǘƘ aƛŎƘƛƭƭƛƴŘŀ !ǾŜΦ  όснсύ орр-утпт 
{ƛŜǊǊŀ aŀŘǊŜΣ /! фмлнп  ƘŜǘƘǎϪŜƭƪŀȅΦƻǊƎ 

9ǾŜƴǘǎ ϧ CŀǎƘƛƻƴ {Ƙƻǿ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΥaŀǊƎǊƛǘ {ŎƘǳƳŀŎƘŜǊ 

нлнрп  ²ƻƻŘŎǊŜǎǘ       όнпуύ рпу-нрлл 
IŀǊǇŜǊ ²ƻƻŘǎΣ aL пулнр  
 a{ŎƘǳƳŀŎƘŜǊϪǊƛƴƎǎƛŘŜŎǊŜŀǝǾŜΦŎƻƳ 

LƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŜǊΥ {ǳǎŀƴ wƻǎǎ 

мрл {ƻǳǘƘ aƛŎƘƛƭƭƛƴŘŀ !ǾŜΦ     όснсύ орр-утпт 
{ƛŜǊǊŀ aŀŘǊŜΣ /! фмлнп  ǎƪǊƻǎǎфмϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

LƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΥ aŀǧƘŜǿ wƻȅŜǊ 

мосс tƭŜŀǎŀƴǘ wƛŘƎŜ !ǾŜ    όтлнύ отр-флнн 
IŜƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ b± уфлмн   ƘǳŘǎƻƴǊƻȅŜǊϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

[ŜƎŀƭ /ƻǳƴǎŜƭΥ {ǳŜ CƛƎŜǊǘ YŜƴƴŜŘȅ  
форл ±ŀƴŘŜǊƎǊƛũ wƻŀŘ      όомтύ усн-ннсу 
LƴŘƛŀƴŀǇƻƭƛǎΣ Lb псноф    {ǳŜCƛƎŜǊǘϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ 

[ƛōǊŀǊƛŀƴΥ 5ƛŎƪ ¢ŜŜǘŜǊ  
оол tǊƻǎǇŜŎǘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ      όртлύ ннс-поут   
IŀǿƭŜȅΣ t!  мупну   ƘǳŘǎƻƴпфϪǇǘŘΦƴŜǘ  

aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΥ /ŀǊƳŜƴ [ŀCƭŀƳƳŜ  
ммм .Ŝǎŀǿ wƻŀŘ              όулнύ поп-пмрр 
wƛŎƘƳƻƴŘΣ ±ŜǊƳƻƴǘ лрптт   ŎǿƭŀŦϪƎƳŀǾǘΦƴŜǘ  

 

.ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ  
[Ŝǿ .ƛǊŘ όǘŜǊƳ нлмо-нлмсύ  
мрмо ¢ǊŜŜƘƻǳǎŜ [ŀƴŜ {ƻǳǘƘ          όумтύ отф-лпру  
wƻŀƴƻƪŜΣ ¢· тснсн-уфрл      ƭŜǿōƛǊŘǘȄϪŀƻƭΦŎƻƳ  

!ŀǊƻƴ /ƻƻǇŜǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ I9¢ /ƭǳō  
тммр CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴ !ǾŜΦ                 όрмрύ усу-нтус όŎŜƭƭύ  
²ƛƴŘǎƻǊ IŜƛƎƘǘǎΣ Lƻǿŀ рлонн  ŀƴƪŎƻƻǇϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ  

wƛŎƘŀǊŘ w 9ǎǇŀǊȊŀ όǘŜǊƳ нлмм-нлмпύ  
нунпп {ǘƻƴƛƴƎǘƻƴ ²ŀȅ                    όтслύ трм-лрфл 
9ǎŎƻƴŘƛŘƻΣ /! фнлнс     ǊƛŎƘŀǊŘƭŀǳǊŀƛƴŜϪŎƻȄΦƴŜǘ 

{ǘŜǾŜ IƻƭȊ όǘŜǊƳ нлмо-нлмсύ  
монтл aŎYŀƴƴŀ wƻŀŘ                     όумрύ птр-тмру  
aƛƴƻƻƪŀΣ Lƭƭ слппт         ƘǳŘǎƻƴƘƻƭȊϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

!ƭŀƴ WƻƴŜǎ όǘŜǊƳ нлмо-нлмсύ  
моǘƘ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴǎ !ǾŜΦ  лмм лн офн сп лллф  
tǳǊōǊƻƻƪ ²ŀǘŜǊƭƻƻǾƛƭƭŜΣ IŀƳǇǎƘƛǊŜ thт рtW  
¦ƴƛǘŜŘ YƛƴƎŘƻƳ     ŀǾǊƛƭмоŀƧƧϪŀƻƭΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

[ŀǊǊȅ YŜƴƴŜŘȅ όǘŜǊƳ нлмм-нлмпύ  
форл ±ŀƴŘŜǊƎǊƛũ wƻŀŘ  όомтύ усн-нлнл  
LƴŘƛŀƴŀǇƻƭƛǎΣ Lb псноф  ƛƴŘȅƘǳŘǎƻƴϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ  

/ƘŀǊƭƛŜ bŀǳ όǘŜǊƳ нлмн-нлмрύ 
услр tƘŜŀǎŀƴǘ 5ǊƛǾŜ  όплсύ тнм-поуо  
aƛǎǎƻǳƭŀΣ a¢ рфулу-млмл  ŎƴŀǳϪōǊŜǎƴŀƴΦƴŜǘ  

.ǊǳŎŜ {ƳƛǘƘ όǘŜǊƳ нлмн-нлмрύ  
пн DƛƭƭƛƎŀƴ wƻŀŘ  όрмуύ птт-фтпл  
9ŀǎǘ DǊŜŜƴōǳǎƘΣ b¸ мнлсм   .ǎƳƛǘƘптттϪŀƻƭΦŎƻƳ  

5ƛŎƪ ¢ŜŜǘŜǊ όǘŜǊƳ нлмм-нлмпύ  
оол tǊƻǎǇŜŎǘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ   όртлύ ннс-поут 
IŀǿƭŜȅΣ t!  мупну  ƘǳŘǎƻƴпфϪǇǘŘΦƴŜǘ  

tŀǊƪ ²ŀƭŘǊƻǇ όǘŜǊƳ нлмн-нлмрύ  
мплп wƛŘƎŜǿƻƻŘ 5ǊΦ  όулоύ онт-офнф  
wƻŎƪ IƛƭƭΣ {/ нфтон-фспр  ǇǿŀƭŘϪŎƻƳǇƻǊƛǳƳΦƴŜǘ 
 

 
tŀǎǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ  
YŜƴ tƻȅƴǘŜǊ  
мфффл ²ƻƻŘŎǊŜǎǘ  όомоύ плу-оттр 
IŀǊǇŜǊ ²ƻƻŘǎΣ aL пуннр  ƪǇŎǊǳƛǎƛƴϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ  

{ǳŜ CƛƎŜǊǘ YŜƴƴŜŘȅ  
форл ±ŀƴŘŜǊƎǊƛũ wƻŀŘ  όомтύ усн-ннсу 
LƴŘƛŀƴŀǇƻƭƛǎΣ Lb псноф  {ǳŜCƛƎŜǊǘϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ 

How to Reach Us HET Historical Society  

http://heths.info/
http://www.facebook.com/hudsonroyer
mailto:richardlauraine@cox.net
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

Hudson Essex Terraplane Historical Society 

The Hudson Essex Terraplane Historical Society offers three types of voting memberships along 

with the ability to accept other donations and bequests of any amount. All Donations are tax de-

ductible. They are most welcome and very much appreciated. 

LIFE Membership - A onetime tax-deductible contribution of $1,000 or more. Recognition will be by Certif-

icate, Gold Lapel Pin and membership card.  

CONTRIBUTING Membership - A tax-deductible contribution of $100 or more per year for ten (10) con-

secutive years will result in a full LIFE membership. Member will receive Silver Lapel Pin for initial member-

ship and membership card. (Only one pin will be issued until LIFE membership is attained.)  

ACTIVE Membership ð A tax-deductible contribution of $40 for one year. This may be renewed as 

many times as one wishes and will be used to accumulate credit towards Life  membership. 

Yes, I would like to become a member of the Hudson-Essex-Terraplane Historical Society as indi-

cated: 

$________________  LIFE Membership $1,000 or more 

$ ________________ CONTRIBUTING Membership $100 or more per year 

$________________  ACTIVE Membership $40 per year  

$________________  GIFT in Honor or in Memory of _______________________________ 

$________________  General Donation 
_________________________ 

  $ ________________ TOTAL funds enclosed. 

 

The Hudson Triangle Preference:     _______  6 Electronic (pdf)     or     ______  2 Paper Issues 

Name: 

Address: 

Phone:                                                           Email: 

Please make payment by cash, check, or money order payable to HET Historical Society, Inc., 
in US Dollars, and mail to: 

Carmen LaFlamme,   111 Besaw Road, Richmond, VT 05477 

 

Thanks for your Support! 

http://heths.info/
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HET Historical Society - Moving Forward 

The Finish Line 

http://heths.info/

